
October 21, 2006

NYS Department of Transportation
Lower Oneida Street
Oneonta, NY 13820

Subj; Unsafe Intersection @ Rt 7 & Pony Farm Rd

Dear Sirs,

I am writing to express my concern with regards to safety at the subject intersection. 
Our employees & customers have expressed their concern & I’ve spoken with our 
residential neighbors & they agree something should be done.

When exiting from Pony Farm Rd onto Route 7 there is a problem that cars 
traveling east on Route 7 cannot be seen if they are just below the rise in the road. 
The same is true for cars traveling west on Route 7 & making a left hand turn onto 
Pony Farm Road.

There has been one accident & several near accidents at this intersection in the last 
90 days.

Please investigate options for better marking & lighting to reduce this hazard. I look 
forward to working with you to resolve this issue.

Bill Castine


